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	Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday, 8th March 2010 at 5.45pm

Present: Derek Snelling (Chair), Dot Procter, Sue Johnstone, Jenny Delany, Dayle Wilton, ,Peter Barker, Ruth Brucker, Bridget Hannaway, Janet McMenamin, Heath Tolley, Allan Joseph (ex officio)
1.  Apologies: Gillian Lewes,  Suzanne Green.
2.  Previous Minutes:
 The Minutes of the Committee Meeting held 8th February 2010 were confirmed as a true and correct record.          Jenny / Derek
3.  Matters Arising: 
Victoria has not been asked if they are willing to lend Bridgepads for large events. However, the subject will be raised with them as there could be occasion to need more units than we own.




There has been positive feedback to the resolution that no entries will be taken for the evening’s play once the Bridgepads have been set. 




The terms set for the final of the Poppy Roberts have been well received by members.  
4.  Directing and Scoring     
Allan produced a report for the committee. 

A.  Friday sessions are now using the Bridgepads. Some directors still need training in their use.

B.  Allan would like to ask Steven Coulter to develop simple procedures to post results, board ‘recaps’, ladders, personal scores and hand records on the website. It was felt that other members are already involved in this process so it was proposed that Derek get in touch with Greg Aldridge, Dean Sole and Steven Coulter to form an IT sub Committee with Heath to lead it.

  C.  Directors Training:- 10 Wellington members have undergone Director Training and will sit the exam on 19th June.


 Allan will be running a Tournament Directors Training Course to culminate in that examination on June 20th. Out of these latter candidates, he will propose a suitable candidate for the position of Deputy Chief Director.

D.  Scoring Programme:- Allan would rather stay with the software at the level we have now. Victoria has paid for and got the Scoring updates but also a further range of problems.  Derek proposed that we pay the subscription to BridgeNZ for this year as this would give us back up and support with the current level of the scoring package. Peter will write a letter to be sent with the cheque setting out our expectations.

  E.  The final format for the Premier Teams has still to be finalised.  Derek will produce a proposal for comment to be circulated amongst the senior Wednesday night players.  There has been an anonymous offer of prize money for the top pair playing in the Premier Teams and this will be considered for 2011.  
5.   Financial Report and Property

Dayle produced a detailed financial report with budget.



Insurance:-  This is due in August. Dayle will produce a RP to be sent to three Insurance companies and then a decision will be made as to whether a change is needed.

Chief Director’s Contract::- after discussion, it was agreed that an increase in remuneration was warranted. Derek and Dayle to put together a proposal for the next meeting.

A job description needs to be written for the role of Deputy Chief Director.


Directors:- There was discussion over tax issues and their effect on Directors different levels of pay. Dayle to write to IRD to get a ruling for 2010. It was agreed that Director’s qualifications should be reflected in their pay.  Derek and Dayle to produce a budget for an increase in Directors pay.


Charities Commission:- We have been given an extension to 30th June to complete our application.

6.  Correspondence


The committee voted for two members to the Board of NZBridge.


Nominations are being called for the three vacant positions on the Wellington Regional Committee. The notice and voting forms are available in the foyer.

7.  Club Manager’s Report:   The report was tabled.

New Member:- Robert Egginson
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  Margaret Ferguson

2




  Ruth Allison
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8.  Sub-Committee Reports

Bar Report:  Ruth produced a report. 

Members and Lessons: Around 30 people are coming to the Beginners Lessons. Andrew Thompson took the third night of Mini Bridge and now Allan will continue with the lessons.

Bridget to produce a list of all those who took lessons in 2009 but who are now not playing in the Club. Derek would like to investigate as to why they are not playing.


Communications and website: Dean and Greg have been given permission to arrange a new host for our website.

Tournament and Social: 




1. The Wellington Open/Junior Tournament was well patronised and a very small profit was made. A Financial Report of the Tournament was given to the meeting.




2. NZ Trials: planning is well in hand. Thursday evening will play in the Motorway room on 18th March. The committee was asked to come and help with the setting up of the main room on Thursday evening and the packing up on Monday, late afternoon.




3. Inter-Provincial Trials/Club Championships – There has been no reply yet following our re-quote to holding the events here.

Property    a) Carpet: Janet has received some quotes for the recarpeting of the main playing room.


      b) One quote has been given for the replastering of the concrete band around the base and the head of the building.
9.  General Business  

The Employment Contract for Dot will be considered at the April meeting. 


On a Wednesday evening Derek proposes to ring a bell 10 minutes after the close of play. This will signify a need for members to move their cars so that people can leave in an orderly manner.

The Meeting ended  8.20pm.


Next meeting: 12th April 2010
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